HEIDELBERG TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
PO Box 188 111 Mill Road

Schaefferstown, PA  17088

(717) 949-3885      fax (717) 949-2915   htwpbs@comcast.net

                                                            July 27, 2021
MEETING MINUTES
Board members present:



Others present:

Paul Fetter – Chairman



Jennifer Snyder – Office Manager
Bruce Kramer





Sean Weik – Public Works Superintendent



 




Bob Lynn – Hanover Engineering







Amy Leonard – Solicitor 







8 members of the public

The meeting of Heidelberg Township was called to order at 7:07PM by Chairman Fetter, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.   Chairman Fetter noted that Ted Cromleigh was not in attendance for the meeting.
At this time, a call for public comment was made.  Dale Nye from Heidelberg Avenue wished to discuss speed issues on Route 897.  He suggested purchasing a speed tracking device.  The Board will inform the State Police but would need to discuss speed tracking with PennDOT since it is their road.  Bruce Kramer noted that road safety concerns are being discussed with Lebanon County officials.
Dave Berger of 506 Sunnyside Road discussed a property maintenance issue across from his home.  The Board stated they had been aware of the issue previously and worked on getting it cleaned up with the property owner.  They will revisit the concern for new violations.  Mr. Berger also mentioned speeding issues on Sunnyside Road and some concern about road navigation around the Shuey Tree Farm.  The Board will review that area with the road crew and the property owner.  

Beth Knight was in attendance to thank the Schaefferstown Fire Company for their assistance during a fire near her property.  She complimented the community for helping to move product from the Stohler’s Meat Market after the fire.     

The Board reviewed the minutes of the June 22, 2021, meeting.  After review, Bruce Kramer made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 22, 2021, meeting.  Chairman Fetter seconded the motion and the motion carried.
A Treasurer’s Report including cash deposits, PLGIT and Fulton bank statements, cash deposits and budget comparison for June 2021 was submitted for review.  
Township bills were submitted and reviewed for payment. After discussion, Bruce Kramer made a motion to accept the bills as submitted for a total of $94,553.09 from Light Fund and General Fund for online payments, invoices and payroll. Chairman Fetter seconded the motion and the motion carried. 
Water Bills were submitted for payment. After brief discussion, Bruce Kramer made a motion to accept the bills as submitted for a total of $8,926.06.  Chairman Fetter seconded the motion and the motion carried.  
Sewer bills were submitted for review. After brief discussion Bruce Kramer made a motion to accept the bills as submitted for a total of $12,036.08.  Chairman Fetter seconded the motion and the motion carried.  
The Public Works Report for June 2021 was reviewed.  Sean Weik stated that truck repairs are in the works.  The sinkhole located along the sewer line in the farm field was a result of a line sag.  A clay dyke was installed and the line will be monitored for infiltration.  The Sinclair Road culvert has a small hole at the culvert and will be attended to.  A stone structure needs attention around the area of Albright and Chapel Roads.  
The red-light inspection reports from CM High were reviewed.  No repairs are required at this time. 

The Gasboy Report for June 2021 was reviewed.

The Zoning Officer’s Report for June 2021 was reviewed.   
The State Police Report for June 2021 was submitted for review. 
Engineer’s Report

Bob Lynn presented the Engineer’s Report.
The Logan Yiengst major stormwater plan at 425 Valley View Rd was presented for approval.  This plan is for a large garage and driveway.  The Board wished to verify the garage will be used for personal use only.  Mr. Yiengst assured the Board he has personal property he will store in the garage.  He stated the Board may visit his property to ensure that no commercial items are kept at the residence.  The project engineer is requesting one waiver for minimum depth in the facility.  After brief discussion, Bruce Kramer made a motion to approve the waiver request for the Yiengst Major Stormwater Management Plan.  Chairman Fetter seconded the motion and the motion carried.  Solicitor Leonard noted that the agreements are in place and signed by the applicant and the improvement guaranty is established with a letter of credit.  At this time, Bruce Kramer made a motion to approve the Stormwater management and Improvement Guaranty Agreements for the Yiengst Major Stormwater Management Plan.  Chairman Fetter seconded the motion and the motion carried.  Bruce Kramer then made a motion to approve the Yiengst major Stormwater management Plan.  Chairman Fetter seconded the motion and the motion carried.  
The 2021 Paving Project is complete and an invoice from Pennsy has been received.  The amount of the invoice, including the change order, is less than the original contracted price.  After brief discussion, Bruce Kramer made a motion to approve the payment to Pennsy Supply for the 2021 Paving Project in the amount of $128, 593.68.  Chairman Fetter seconded the motion and the motion carried.  The 2021 Seal Coat project is complete also.  Sean Weik noted that sweeping still needs to be completed.
Some intersections in the Township will be reviewed under the RSA Program.  Discussion was held regarding the movement of the red light at Heidelberg Avenue and Carpenter Street.  The square in Schaefferstown needs to be evaluated for safety but PennDOT will need to be a driving force to make some of the modifications required.  Defining the ownership of some areas in that vicinity may be difficult.  All other intersections that have safety concerns will be reviewed as well.
Bob Lynn noted that the Copper Ridge development water improvement requirements will include a well drawdown test.  He is waiting for a scheduled date for that to occur.

The Ammon Lapp drainage issue is still being worked on.  Mr. Lynn is waiting for a response to his concerns of the initial design.

The Camp Mack stormwater controls appear to be compliant and working to correct drainage issues.

The Air Conditioning unit is working but still requires some restoration work from AH Moyer.  Sean Weik noted that the representative from AH Moyer has not called him to date.
The new nitrate unit for the water system permit is moving forward.  Mr. Lynn worked on the permit information with the Martin Water Conditioning engineering.
The Water Tank Painting project bid is ready to be advertised on August 5th and 10th. The bid opening will occur on august 20th and the Board can award the bid on August 24th.

Solicitor Report

Solicitor Leonard was in attendance to present the Solicitors Report.
A Resolution to adopt the Act 44 procurement procedures was drafted by Solicitor Leonard.  The pension auditor noted that these procedures had not been adopted, although the Township was obtaining the information as was required.  The Board reviewed the resolution and were prepared to adopt it.  Bruce Kramer made a motion to adopt Resolution 905 to establish procedures of obtaining Act 44 financial information from pension professionals.  Chairman Fetter seconded the motion and the motion carried.
The pension auditor also found in his report that our Police Pension was dissolved in an incomplete manner.  Our plan allows for dissolving the plan with a resolution or ordinance.  But the pension auditor noted that ordinance is the necessary manner.  Solicitor Leonard drafted an ordinance for advertisement to comply with the auditor’s requirement.  Bruce Kramer made a motion to allow for advertising of the Ordinance to reaffirm the dissolution of the police pension plan.  Chairman Fetter seconded the motion and the motion carried.
Our Property Maintenance ordinance needs to be updated to current IPMC regulations.  The Board is also considering adding some provisions of the IPMC related to interiors of properties.  Solicitor Leonard provided sections to consider.  She would also like to adopt a fee schedule based on rates provided by our code enforcement officer.  After discussion, Bruce Kramer made a motion to advertise for adoption of an update to our Property Maintenance Ordinance.  Chairman Fetter seconded the motion and the motion carried.
A meeting is scheduled between the owner of 400 Hardwood Drive and Bob Lynn.  Solicitor Leonard received notification from the owner’s attorney regarding land development matters at the property.

The demolition of the fire damaged building on South Lancaster Avenue is taking some time.  Solicitor Leonard had discussed with the family attorney the need to expedite the demolition.  She is disappointed that insurance has not taken care of the matter.

The Comcast agreement has been drafted by Cohen Law Group.  Solicitor Leonard is reviewing the drafted document.  The audit or our previous Comcast agreement is not complete.

There was an amendment to the Sunshine Act recently passed requiring Townships to post agendas 24 hours in advance of a meeting.  Solicitor Leonard will work with staff to verify the agenda used is compliant with the new regulations.

Ms. Snyder noted that some sewer accounts need to be reviewed for delinquencies.  Solicitor Leonard will review for next meeting.
     OLD BUSINESS
There was none.
      NEW BUSINESS 
Historic Schaefferstown asked the Township to write a support letter for their impending grant application to digitize old paper documents.  Ms. Snyder has a letter drafted should the Board approve of the request. The Board agreed to support the grant request. Chairman Fetter made a motion to approve writing a support letter for Historic Schaefferstown, Inc. in their grant proposal.  Bruce Kramer seconded the motion and the motion carried.
The Winter Maintenance contract from PennDOT was received for signature.  Chairman Fetter made a motion to approve the winter maintenance contract for the 2021-2022 winter season.  Bruce Kramer seconded the motion and the motion carried.
The April 2021 Planning Commission meeting minutes were reviewed.
The June 2021 EIT update was included for review.
Utility matters were discussed at this time.
More generator pricing was obtained for those needed at the water pump house.  Slaymaker has some good used products but they are over the bidding threshold.  Sean Weik said he will check with them to see if they are on Costars to avoid the bid process   Solicitor Leonard said the pricing received from any vendor was over the bid amount so we will need to bid the procurement of the generators.  Chairman Fetter made a motion to approve advertisement for generators should Slaymaker not be a Costars vendor.  Bruce Kramer seconded the motion and the motion carried.
A hydrant on Valley View Road needs repaired or replaced.  Sean Weik can get pricing to replace but may have an option to repair the faulty components of the existing hydrant.  He will review the concerns and get pricing for a new hydrant and the parts to repair the current hydrant.
Contracts to perform maintenance on the sewer pump stations were received from Envirep as requested.  The Board reviewed the contract and would like to proceed.  Bruce Kramer made a motion to have Envirep perform maintenance on the sewer pump stations as stated in their contract.  Chairman Fetter seconded the motion and the motion carried.
The Secretary’s Report was presented by Ms. Snyder.
Ms. Snyder requested permission to obtain IT contract pricing from Custom Computers.  The Board authorized her to do so.
Chairman Fetter asked when we will be able to eliminate documents based on the retention policy.  Ms. Snyder gave a list to Solicitor Leonard, but her assistant had questions that required investigation.  Solicitor Leonard will review the list and see if she can answer some of the questions for her assistant.

The County Convention is scheduled for October 7th.  

PSATS is holding a business meeting in October.  Chairman Fetter is the voting delegate and would be the necessary person to attend the meeting.  He will review the dates.
The Northwest EMS organization sent call reports for June 2021.

.  
At 9:32 Chairman Fetter called an executive session to discuss property maintenance litigation matters.  At 9:48 the Board reconvened.  
Bruce Kramer made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:55 PM.   The motion was seconded by Chairman Fetter and the motion carried.
The next meeting of the Heidelberg Township Board of Supervisors will be August 24, 2021, at 7:00PM in the Municipal Building, 111 Mill Rd.  Schaefferstown, PA  17088.
 




______________________________________









Secretary

Minutes recorded by Jennifer Snyder
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